

City Council Meeting Debrief

At the Tuesday, March 14th Meeting of the City Council/City Council Acting as Successor Agency to the Redevelopment Agency Meeting the Council:

- Welcomed Avelina Vijil, an Iron House Elementary School student to lead the pledge of allegiance
- Presented Carol Dooley, Red Cross External Relations Liaison with a proclamation recognizing March 2017 as American Red Cross Month in Oakley
- Received an update regarding Ironhouse Sanitary District, provided by Board member, Peter Zirkle
- Heard an update regarding Contra Costa Community College District presented by the President of Los Medanos College, Dr. Robert Kratochvil. Dr. Kratochvil introduced the new Chancellor, Dr. Fred West and an LMC student and Oakley resident, Jacob Neel.
- Introduced an Ordinance that amends Oakley Municipal Code to add an "initial review" before the administrative appeal, to ensure that the citation was issued in error. If the citation was found to be an error, the citation will be canceled. If the review confirms the citation, residents will receive notice and proceed to having an appeal with an independent hearing officer. This amendment brings our code into fully compliance with recent case law.
- Accepted Subdivision Improvements Associated with Subdivision 8656 at Coventry Drive and Susie Street
- Approved a Resolution supporting the CyberTran International Rapid Light Rail Transit Proposal
- Held a work session to evaluate next steps with regard to whether the City Council should implement a Community Choice Energy Program that would provide Oakley's energy consumers a choice for the source of their energy. The Council heard presentations by Contra Costa County Staff and Consultants which summarized the County's Technical study and own evaluation of the same topic. They also heard presentations by two CCE program alternatives, MCE Clean Energy and East Bay Community Energy. Lastly, the resident Ad-Hoc Advisory Committee presented their findings. The Ad-Hoc Committee has held two public meetings on this

- topic on February 15, 2017 and March 9, 2017. The Council directed Staff to continue with a public workshop scheduled for April $5^{\rm th}$.
- Held a work session to discuss updates to both the Park Impact Fees and Traffic Impact Fees.